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SCHOLAR-IN-RESIDENCE SHABBAT  
Friday, 1/24 and Saturday 1/25.  

THE MEANING OF TORAH IN OUR LIVES TODAY.  
See page 4 

We welcome Rabbi Gordon Tucker 

“No One Can 
Help Everyone 
But Everyone 

Can Help 
Someone”  

CSI HOMELESS  
SHELTER PROGRAM 

See p. 7 

See page 13 
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Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone:  (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

www.csibriarcliff.org 
info@csibriarcliff.org 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 
Congregation Sons of Israel is 
an egalitarian, Conservative 
synagogue dedicated to 
imparting Jewish values and 
traditions from generation to 
generation in a welcoming 
participatory environment.  
We are a caring community 
committed to lifelong Jewish 
learning, the observance of 
mitzvot, meaningful prayer 
and charitable deeds.  We 
promote spiritual, cultural and 
social connections within our 
community, to the State of 
Israel, and to Jews worldwide. 
 

 
Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
Educational Director: 
Roni Shapiro Ben-David 
ronishapiro@csibriarcliff.org 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

OFFICERS: 
Steven Bender, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, VP 
Lois Gimpel Shaukat, VP 
Jill Greenstein, VP 
Fred Schulman, VP 
Eric Wrubel, VP 
Bob Margolies, Treasurer 
Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Mike Kirsch, IPP 

IN THE COMMUNITY:  
“Anti-Semitism: What We Face and How We Fight It” 

Wednesday, January 8th at 7:30 pm at Temple Israel Center,  
280 Old Mamaroneck Road, White Plains  

With: Mark Weitzman of the Simon Wiesenthal Center, Westchester 
District Attorney Anthony A. Scarpino, Jr. and Hindy Poupko of UJA-
Federation who will discuss the sharp rise in hate crimes against Jews 

here and abroad.  The event is free.  Registration is required at 
www.ujafedny.org/event/view/wc-anti-semitism.  

The event is presented by UJA-Federation and  
Westchester Jewish Council.   

The CSI Homeless Shelter Program 
(more on page 7) is taking place from the evening of 
1/19 through the morning of 1/26.  (see page 7) 

 
Volunteers are needed to help ensure the 

comfort of the homeless guests who will be staying 
with us.   
 
COOKING / SETTING UP/ SERVING DINNER /VISITNG WITH OUR GUESTS... 

 
Sign-Up Genius emails have been sent to everyone - take a look and sign up to help! 

SCHOLAR IN RESIDENCE  SHABBAT 
FRIDAY, JANUARY 24TH AND SATURDAY, JANUARY 25TH  

With Rabbi Gordon Tucker.  Flyer in page 4. 

OF NOTE... 

SISTERHOOD MOVIE NIGHT 
Wednesday, January 29th.   

More on Page 18 

NURSERY SCHOOL TURKEY COLLECTION UPDATE 
Each year C-Town's manager, Danny, not only sells us 
turkeys at a discount, but he makes sure to DONATE 
turkeys for us to give to Star of Bethlehem Church. If 
you don't already shop at C-Town, you might want to 
start!  

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:info@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ronishapiro@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org
http://www.ujafedny.org/event/view/wc-anti-semitism
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FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

 

rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  

Five Things with Rabbi Kane 
Monday, January 13th at 7:30pm 

We will be discussing the Jewish communities 
of India.   

Were they truly exiles from the First Temple 
2700 years ago? 

 

 
 
 

On Shabbat morning, January 11th at 9am we 
welcome Alex Carciente, AIPAC Associate Director, 

Westchester & Riverdale as our special guest speaker 
for our D’var Torah. 

SHABBAT 

Not many people have a copy of my Installation Program 
when I became the rabbi at CSI, but if you had one it would 
tell you that the rabbi who installed me was Rabbi Gordon 
Tucker, Dean of the Rabbinical School, Jewish Theological 
Seminary. During my last two years of Rabbinical School and 
for the first few years afterward (when I worked at JTS), Judy 
and I lived in the Bronx (Riverdale) as did Rabbi Tucker and his 
family.  We were part of a group that formed a chavurah min-
yan that became a part of CSIAR, the Conservative Synagogue 
of Riverdale. I knew Rabbi Tucker as a teacher, colleague and 
friend. Two years after I came to CSI, I was pleasantly sur-
prised that Rabbi Tucker had left full time academic life to 
become the rabbi of Temple Israel Center in White Plains. 
Over the years, although White Plains has a very close com-
munity of different synagogues, Rabbi Tucker has reached out 
to me when he thought CSI might add to or benefit from a 
group initiative. Thus when the second Intifada was making 
life in Israel miserable and severely curtailing tourism, a num-
ber of us at CSI joined with Rabbi Tucker and four other syna-
gogues in Southern Westchester to travel on a very important 
mission to Israel.  
 
Rabbi Tucker is now the Rabbi Emeritus at Temple Israel Cen-
ter, leaving to return to a life in academia. He is currently a 
Senior Fellow of the Shalom Hartman Institute, North America 
and served as the Scholar in Residence at my own Hartman 
Institute Rabbinic Leadership winter retreat this past year. He 
continues to be on the faculty at JTS, serving as an Adjunct 
Assistant Professor of Jewish Philosophy and most recently 
wrote a commentary on Pikei Avot; The Wisdom of Our Sages 
(Lev Shalem edition, 2018), parts of which many of us studied 
last year on Shabbat. He served for many years on the Rabbin-
ical Assembly's Committee on Jewish Law and Standards, and 
also translated (with notes) Abraham Joshua Heschel's monu-
mental work Heavenly Torah as Refracted through the Gener-
ations. 
 
 

As a PhD in Philosophy and a rabbi, Rabbi Tucker looks at Jew-
ish texts and teachings through the eyes of a philosopher, 
showing their depth and creativity. Knowing that Rabbi Tucker 
was leaving his pulpit, I immediately invited him to be our 
Scholar in Residence this year (January 24-25; see later in the 
bulletin for a flier about his talks and to make a reservation 
for the Shabbat dinner).  
 
The overall theme of what he will be teaching is what it 
means to be a part of a living tradition that confronts its texts 
and keeps their teachings both alive and renewed. As he 
wrote in his introduction to his commentary on Pirkei Avot, "A 
living literature invites an ongoing process of cultural renewal 
and a literary people is one that embraces the invitation, en-
gaging in a re-definition of its values and goals in response to 
the ever-changing circumstances of life." (Pirkei Avot Lev 
Shalem Introduction pg. xxii)    
 
Having had the opportunity to study with him on many differ-
ent occasions, I wanted to bring him here so others could 
have the enlightening experience of learning from his scholar-
ship and I was so pleased that he accepted my invitation. The 
topics for his talks include his thoughts on revelation, ethics 
and the revolution of Rabbinic thought, especially as found in 
his commentary to Pirkei Avot. He is a Jewish writer, scholar 
and teacher par excellence. I have no doubt that everyone 
who comes to his sessions will leave feeling they have learned 
something new or seen an idea in a different light. I hope you 
will be able to join us in this wonderful opportunity to learn 
from one of the leading Jewish thinkers today.  
 
L'hitraot, 

mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org


Page 4 Congregation Sons of Israel January 2020 

 



January 2020 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 5 

 

CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

 Few Jews can sit still or resist tapping their 
feet when they hear the familiar blend of clarinet and 
violin that characterizes the music of the klezmer 
band.  Even in our synagogues we regularly let 
ourselves go as we belt out the final verses of Adon 
Olam or Ein Keiloheinu. 

     The Jew’s love of music is an ancient phenomenon. 
Indeed, so important is music to Jewish life that we 
are told in Psalm 147:7, “Sing unto the Lord with 
thanksgiving, sing praises with the harp to God.” 
Throughout the Talmud we find references to song as 
a way to serve God. 

      Before the destruction of the Second Temple in 70 
C.E., both vocal and instrumental music were an 
important part of Temple worship. After the 
destruction of the Temple, as a sign of mourning, the 
Rabbis attempted to discourage the use of music in 
the synagogue service. With the ban on instrumental 
music on Shabbat and Yom Tov, which continues in 
some synagogues today, vocal music became the 
primary musical component of prayer and Scripture 
reading. 

     The rabbis also attempted to ban non-religious  
music. However, this was not terribly successful and it 
proved virtually impossible to eliminate music from 
events such as weddings. In the words of the late 
Professor Boaz Cohen, the ban apparently “ran 
counter to human nature.” 

      Songs are an important ingredient of the Jewish 
home, not only enhancing our enjoyment of Shabbat 
and Festival meals but transmitting to us, in a warm 
and beautiful way, the liturgical and cultural heritage 
of our people. We can sing z’mirot , religious songs, to 
countless melodies or snap our fingers to the beat of 
Psalms adapted to modern melodies.   

We can hum niggunim, wordless songs, and watch 
YouTube videos of popular singers and musicians 
from all over the world. Over the years, Jewish music 
has borrowed a great deal from outside sources, 
blending new melodies into the tradition and 
enriching our musical heritage. Further, our music has 
varied according to the countries where Jews have 
lived. Particularly marked are differences in tonal 
style between music sung in the Ashkenazic and 
Sephardic traditions. 

     If you would like some suggestions as to recordings 
or performers to listen to as we get more into the 
winter, please call me. There is nothing more that I 
like to do than talk about Jewish music. 

 
 
 
     
 

Jshiovitz@gmail.com  
      

HaMishpacha Senior Luncheon & Program  
 

Join us when we meet again in March! 

JEWISH MUSIC THROUGH THE 
AGES 

The third program in this year’s 
Jewish Music Through The Ages will 

take place on Saturday evening, January 11th at the 
home of Rochelle & Marc Auslander. The topic for the 
evening will be Black Hebrew Music.  Space is limited. 

Please RSVP to Cantor Shiovitz at 
jshiovitz@gmail.com. 

mailto:jshiovitz@gmail.com
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January 2020 Update 

Winter is here! Planting beds in both the main and community garden fields were hilled, seeded with oat and 

pea as a cover crop, and a coating of fresh wood chips was added to the paths in preparation for winter. 

The large pile of logs we had onsite has been split and the resulting firewood (all hardwood at various states 

of seasoning) is available to members for $18 per 21 pieces of generously-sized logs.  You are welcome to mix 

and match from the stacks in front of the shed.  Payment may be made in the office. 

We are looking for a volunteer to paint a few outdoor signs.  We would like to have some wooden direction 

arrows mounted on the corner of the shed.  If you are crafty and can help, please contact Ryna Lustig at 

rynalustig@gmail.com. 

We will be pruning and retraining the grape vines so that they grow on the top cordon wire. Volunteers will 

be welcome and no experience necessary -- will try to arrange this for a Sunday morning when the weather 

cooperates. Stay tuned! 

Special thanks goes to Caron Brown, who enrolled CSI in the Daffodil Project and took the lead. The Daffodil 

Project is an initiative of Am Yisrael Chai, a nonprofit Holocaust Education and Genocide Awareness 

organization that aspires to build a worldwide Living Holocaust Memorial by planting 1.5 million daffodils in 

memory of the children who perished in the Holocaust and in support of children suffering in humanitarian 

crises in the world today. Caron coordinated with Roni Shapiro so that 

all of the different grades of our school could participate. She was 

generous with her time and also worked with the farm to arrange a 

proper planting location and technique. We are grateful for her work 

and look forward to the daffodils coming up in the spring. 

See you on the Farm! 

-- Dara Mirsky, with Ryna Lustig and  

David Levitt 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Steven Bender  

THE HOMELESS SHELTER PROGRAM BEGINS JANUARY 19th 

Did you see the Sign Up Genius we sent?  Here is what it says: 

CSI is joining other local religious organizations to provide safe, warm shelter and meals for those in our community who 

are homeless. For one week in January (1/19 - 1/26), we will host a supervised group of adults from 9pm - 7am. Transpor-

tation, bedding and all night supervision are already furnished.  

HERE'S WHERE OUR VOLUNTEERS COME IN:  In order for this to be successful, volunteers are needed to cook, set up, 

serve, clean up and, most importantly, visit with our guests.  In addition to our sign up sheet for meals, we have provided 

an attachment with important details.  

Ideally, volunteers should be at CSI at 8pm to warm up food, set up tables, serve, visit and clean up.  Of course, if you can-

not be here to serve the evening meal, we will make arrangements for that to be taken are of. Don't let that keep you 

from offering to cook! 

We are proud to participate in this Emergency Shelter Partnership to assist those who are literally out in the cold.  If you 

wish, you can support the program at CSI with a monetary donation.  All assistance is very much appreciated.  

Wishing you a happy Chanukah,  Jill Greenstein & Abbe Marcus, Co-Chairs.   

Food guidelines for the Homeless Shelter Program at CSI.   
Our guests arrive at 9pm, so we start each volunteer slot with Dinner.   

Dinner: 

At this time we advise prepping food for 12 people.  Fish, chicken, pot roast, meatloaf, pasta, hearty soup, rice and beans.  

Dessert should be low sugar, although fruit and fruit salad are good choices.  

In order to adhere to CSI’s rules of kashruth, all dinner food must be kosher and cooked in the CSI kitchens.  You are welcome 

to cook and freeze (at CSI) ahead of time and re-heat the evening of.  Please speak to Ellen about kitchen us – we will make it 

work!   

Breakfast: This should be at the synagogue the night before, please.   

Cereal is NOT popular.   

For 12:  Juice, fruit, milk, eggs (which the supervisor will prepare in the morning), frozen vegetarian breakfast burritos, are 

appreciated. Muffins & Bagels are ok in addition to other foods.   

Lunch: This should be at the synagogue the night before, please. 

12 bagged lunches with:  Fruit, water, tortilla wraps or sandwiches with meat (kosher only, please) or cheese or tuna.  

Healthy soups in well-sealed containers which can be microwaved are also appreciated.  We are told that our guests ae often 

allowed to use microwaves at some local fast food restaurants.   

$5.00 gift cards to McDonalds or Dunkin are also good choices.  

CSI will provide paper goods, water, coffee & tea. 
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NEWS AND EVENTS from Roni Shapiro, Educational Director 

Register NOW for 

 

 

 

 

 

CSI’s separation program for 

children 15-22 months old 

without a caregiver 

 

Session 2 begins January 3
rd
 

Classes will meet 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays 

9:00-11:55am 
 

Registration materials can be found at 

www.csibriarcliff.org/learning 

or email Janice@csibriarcliff.org 

CSI Nursery School News 

 
 

Tuesday mornings from 9-10:30AM 
for children aged 6 to 24 months 

with an adult 
 

Tuesdays for Tots will meet: 
 

January 
7th 

14th 
21st 
28th 

Registration is open for 
CSI’s Summer Camp 2020 

and Nursery School 2020-2021! 
Secure your child’s spot now! 

 
Questions? 

Call (914) 762-2700 
or email Janice@csibriarcliff.org 
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NEWS AND EVENTS from 
Roni Shapiro, Educational Director 

Would you like to learn more 
about the Shabbat morning service or study Torah? 

 
Join Roni for 

 

 
 

January 4th 
10:30AM - 12:00PM 

Limud means learning! 

Youth Learning Services 
for 3rd-7th graders 
Led by Morah Sheera 

 

January 4 
January 25 

10:30am-12:00pm 
 

3rd-5th graders: 
Must attend at least 5 of these services 

during the 2019-2020 school year 
 

6th & 7th graders: 
Attendance at these services will count toward 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah requirements 

Other 2020 Shabbat Noar dates: 
 February 8 & 29, March 7 & 28, 

April 18 & 25, May 2 & 16 

Shabbat Happenings 
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NEWS AND EVENTS from Roni Shapiro, Educational Director 

CSI Teens News  

We are proud of our CSI Teens who are continuing 
their Jewish Education in our Hebrew High School: 

 
 
 
 
 

And thank you to their families for supporting our 
High School programming by registering their teens! 

Upcoming Hebrew High School 
Brunch & Class: 

JANUARY 

5th 

12th 

26th 

11AM-12:15PM 

Zachary Anisman  
Shoshana Daly  
Harrison Ginsburg  
Ian Horowitz  
Laura Horowitz  

David Katz  
Dina Millerman  
Hannah Mortman  
Abbie Nass  
 

Daniel Satran  
Hayley Satran  
Ryan Wancier  
Jason Yules  
Rebecca Zinn  

CSI Religious School News 

Dalet and Heh Field Trip 
Tuesday, January 14 
3:45PM Departure 

 

Atria on the Hudson in Ossining 
321 North Highland Avenue 

 

The children will be performing songs and 
talking with the residents. This will fulfill the 
mitzvah of Hiddur Pnai Zaken - esteeming 
the elderly. 
 

Does your child have a talent to 
share with the residents? 

 

If your child 
sings, 
     dances. 
          does magic tricks, 
               plays an instrument, 
or would like to perform in any way, 

let us know, and we can showcase their abilities! 
 

Parents are always welcome to attend! 

YOUNG ARTIST 

WORKSHOP 

Students will learn about famous 
artists’ styles & techniques and explore 

a variety of materials in order to 
create their own masterpieces! 

 

Open to all 1st-5th graders 
 

Cost: $392 for CSI members 
   $490 for non-members 

 
Email Janice@csibriarcliff.org 

for registration materials 



January 2020 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 11 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF THE HOLIDAY  BOUTIQUE!! 
IT WAS AN ENORMOUS SUCCESS BECAUSE OF OUR AMAZING VENDORS, 

SHOPPERS AND VOLUNTEERS!  THE NURSERY SCHOOL PTA AND OUR CHILDREN 
THANK YOU!! 

 
Join us for our next open PTA MEETING:   

Tuesday, January 14th at 9am 
 
OUR UPCOMING EVENTS: 
January 22nd and May 20th: MAD SCIENCE From air to animal friends and butterflies, to water, weather 
and worms, the preschool science programs are designed to captivate the curious nature of young children. 
Mad Science brings the wonders of science to preschool kids. 
February 6th: DINOSAURS ROCK An interactive school assembly that’s educational, hands-on, & includes a 
fossil-dig with specimens to keep and take home! 
February 8th: PARENTS ONLY SATURDAY NIGHT SOCIAL Hosted by one of our gracious CSI NS PTA 
parents.  A night to spend time with other CSI parents in a casual social setting.   
SPRING 2020: BOSSY FROG BAND The songs are fun and interactive and the kids will surely love it! The 
Bossy Frog Band thrills young audiences with their 100% interactive, over-the-top, banjo-driven, costume-
character-dancing musical performance. 
Check out Mabel's Labels to help put your child's name on everything.  Go to mabelslabels.com and click on 
Support a Fundraiser. Click on CSI NS PTA (Briarcliff Manor) and start shopping. A percentage of the 
proceeds is given back to support the PTA.    
CSI NS PTA Board 2019-2020 
President: Randi Teplow-Phipps 

Treasurer: Angela Kotsubey 

Holiday Boutique Chair: Emily Newfield 

Moving-Up Day Chair: Erica Bagliebter 

Food and Drink Chair: Alissa Lupu 

Class Parent Liaison: Naomi Elyachar 

Hospitalities Chair: Caitlin Scheir 
 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM THE CSI NURSERY 
SCHOOL PTA! 

NURSERY SCHOOL PTA 

PTA 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL PTA 

We hope you are enjoying the Challah Fairy challahs!  Remember, there are always a few 

extra for purchase on Friday mornings.  Just stop in the office.   

http://mabelslabels.com/
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USY/KADIMA—Andrea Bromberg, Advisor 

On December 8, CSI’s teens came together 
for a Chanukah-themed treasure hunt and 
brunch. Heh students joined Hebrew High 
and USY for the event. Thank you to 
everyone who participated! A special thank 
you to Roni for overseeing the making of 
latkes and sufganiyot, and a shout out to 
David Katz (Co-president, USY) for planning 
the treasure hunt. Here are a few photos 
from the day. 
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Judy Boehr, Chairperson 

 
Our Winter Clothing Drive for the IFCA in Ossining continues.   
Thank you to all who have donated.  Collection bins are in the 
Synagogue lobby.  Please come and drop off clean coats and jackets 
(men, women, children), hats, scarves, gloves, and mittens. We will 
deliver them as the bins fill so that they can be used immediately. 

 

Thanks to everyone who helped with the food 
collection and delivery of Project Isaiah food for 
the Ossining Food Pantry.  We delivered 7 
carloads of food to the Pantry and appreciate all 
of the CSI families who donated bags of 
food.   Thank you to Roni and Sheera and the 
students from the religious school who helped 
pack the food.  Thanks also to Jennifer, Isaac, 
and Joey Hentel, Ronnie Kent, Gail Sider, 
Hannah Mortman, Harrison Ginsburg, and 
Dina and Ben Millerman for joining 
them.  Thanks also to the nursery school 
parents who delivered the food to the Pantry - 
Lee, Sarah, Tommy, Gar, Emily, Angela, and 
Alissa.  
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MEN”S CLUB BOOK CLUB 

Thursday 1/30 is our next date: 

Ashwander Rules: A Novel of the Supreme 

Court  by Neal Rechtman. [Neal  is member of 

CSI member who now lives in Barbados  

will be joining us remotely to  

participate in our discussion.]  

For more information please contact   

Alan Grotenstein agrotenstein@gmail.com 

914 591 8372 Office * 914 953 7866 Cell 

JOIN CSI’S MEN’S CLUB 20th ANNUAL WORLD WIDE WRAP -  
Sunday, February 2nd  At 9am we will wrap tefillin, followed by minyan,  

breakfast and amazing live music with guitarist Oren Neiman, resident guitarist for 
Broadway’s Yiddish version of “Fiddler on the Roof” &  

clarinetist Ivan Barenboim, resident clarinetist at Central Synagogue. 
 
Men, women and teenagers  are encouraged to wrap tefillin to show 
solidarity with Jews around the world.  $5/per person  

 
Composer/Guitarist Oren Neiman ’s music is in the forefront of today’s jazz styles, 

as well as being celebrated for his technical precision. His compositions 
explore a combination of Jazz sensibility with Middle Eastern rhythms and 
melody.  Oren’s current projects include: “ Suddenly a Knock at the Door ”A 
play written by Robin Goldfin,  based on short stories by acclaimed Israeli 
writer Etgar Keret with live music composed by Oren; The band “ Sha’ar ” 
whose current project is a reimagining of the works of Israeli composer 
Yedidia Admon; The energetic acoustic duo “ Isra-Alien ” led by fellow Israeli 
guitar player Gilad Ben Zvi , this duo delves into the roots of Israeli music. 

Recording and performing with The Oren Neiman Quartet. Oren is also the current Guitar/Mandolin chair in “Fiddler Afn 
Dakh” the Yiddish production of Fiddler on the Roof directed by Oscar and Tony winner Joel Grey.    Originally from Buenos 

Aires, Argentina, Iván Barenboim studied with Marcelo Moguilevsky, Marcelo Katz and Adriana de los Santos. Before 

moving to New York in 2006, he performed at Teatro Colon, Teatro General San Martin, Teatro Coliseo and Palais de Glace in 
Buenos Aires, Siemens Art Festival (Stuttgart, Germany), Fronteras Latin American Festival (London, England) and Belfast 
International Festival (Ulster, Ireland). In New York, Iván has performed and recorded with Roberto Rodriguez Cuban-Jewish 
All Stars 
and Masada Octet, Adam Rudolph Go: Organic Orchestra, JD Parran, Fernando Otero, Jen Shyu, Pablo Ziegler and Joan Baez 
in different venues and festivals, to mention a few. Since 2007, Iván has been an artist- in-residence at Central Synagogue 
and since 2008 part-time faculty at the Debbie Friedman School of Sacred Music. Iván is currently working on a conceptual 
solo project based on a series of meditations for clarinet focusing on the question of what is 
Jewish sound. 

MEN’S CLUB - Mark Reisman & Richard Langeloh, Co - Presidents 

 
“MAN OF THE YEAR”  Sunday, May 3rd, 2020  
Orangetown Jewish Center - Rick Langeloh will be 

honored as  
Man of the Year along with  

outstanding youth, Rebecca Zinn.   
Please save the date. More info to follow.   

mailto:agrotenstein@gmail.com
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SISTERHOOD NEWS  - www.WLCJ.org 

President: Robin Ginsberg  * Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter * Recording Secretary: Beth Levine 

Corresponding Secretary/ Bulletin : Marion Jablansky * Membership: Annleah Berger * Mah Jongg Chair: Cheryl Katz 

Gift Shop: Merrie Daitch/Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/ Sharon Orenstein 

                                

 MAH JONGG 

Next Game: Monday, January 13th, 7:30pm 

The December 4th 

Sisterhood Social Action 

program was in support of 

914 Cares and the 

Pleasantville Cottage 

School.  Here is just a 

portion of what was 

collected for the families 

for whom they provide 

assistance. Thank you to 

all who supported this 

wonderful event! 

 

http://www.WLCJ.org
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Our CSI Caring Community is a committee whose sole purpose is to help our members who need some 
TLC. After you let the shul office know what is going on in your life, they can set the wheels in motion.   
You will hear from Judy Boehr if you are sick or need a mazel tov. Merrie Daitch makes our bereavement 
calls. We offer Shabbat dinners or bereavement bags for our mourners. If you need food because of illness 
or catastrophe, Susan Hodara will give you a call.  If you have a baby, Resa Mestel Fox will send you a 
special gift. Susan Grotenstein delivers holiday gifts to our members who are home/facility bound. (Please 
let us know about congregants whose situation has changed and now fall into this category.) Many 
of our over 30 members help with Shabbat deliveries, visit our members who are sick and cook when called 
upon. We thank them all! If you would like to be added to our email list, please contact our chair, Merrie 
Daitch, at  merrietunes@yahoo.com 

The Caring Community has been a long-time supporter of the HaMishpacha Luncheons at CSI.  Your 
donations to this fund can help us maintain this beloved program for seniors in our area.  Your donations 
to CSI’s Caring Community are put to work to provide much-needed socialization and support.  Thank 
you!  

CARING COMMUNITY - Merrie Daitch, Chairperson 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for the Israeli comedy film: 
“A MATTER OF SIZE” 

A hilarious and heart-warming film about 4 overweight guys who learn to 
love themselves through the Japanese sport of Sumo wrestling! 

 
Wednesday, 1/29 

Doors open at 7pm * Movie begins at 7:30pm 
 

$5 for Sisterhood members, $10 for Non-Sisterhood members 
Includes popcorn, wine & candy! 

 
RSVP TO ROBSAMG@OPTONLINE.NET  

SISTERHOOD  

mailto:Merrietunes@yahoo.com
mailto:rOBSAMG@OPTONLINE.NET
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DATE     CELEBRANTS              YEARS         
  2    Barry  & Gail Perlow   48 
  3    Vladimir & Marina Sukonnik  32 
  3    Leonard & Kathleen Levin  10 
  9    Joel & Iris Kazin   47 
12    David & Georgia Keidan  50 
14    Warren & Susan Altwerger  46 
29    Stephen & Marsha Ackerman  53 
29    Gary & Rachel Licht     7 

DATE CELEBRANTS  AGE          
   1 Shira Simon    4 
   2 Taylor Satran  11 
   5 Sari Linett  13 
14 Jordan Bloom    3 
18 Eli Falah    9 
20 Ashley Ben-Zvi   9 
22 Parker Ginsburg 12 
26 Ryan Horowitz  13 
 

Help us reach goal of maximum participation in this year’s Kol Nidre Appeal.  
Here is a list of donors from November 19th - December 16th   

(*) Denotes donations above $500. 

Warren & Susan Altwerger 
Tami Drucker 

Martin & Eleanor Friedman 
Joel & Iris Kazin 

Ronnie Kent 
Art Krakowski& Mary Refling 

Daniel & Marian Levine 
Deane & Abbe Marcus 

Sharon Orenstein 
Josh Parker & Debra Kittay-Parker 

William & Patti Robbins (*) 
Bob Schloss & Emily Sack 

Ed & Hedi Sperling  
Fred & Joan Weinstein 

Richard & Deborah Yoken (*) 
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DONATIONS  

BUILDING FUND 
In memory of Adolph Jacobson     Bella & Bernie Jacobson 
 
CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of Marcia Teicher     David Teicher 
In memory of Michael Greene     Debbie & Elliott Barish 
In memory of Gerald Koller     Iris & Joel Kazin 
In memory of Dov Weiss     Hedi & Ed Sperling 
In memory of Paul Gurevich     Nina & Marissa Gershowitz 
In memory of Fay Lewin      Sharon Balog & Debra Levy 
In honor of Cantor Shiovitz     Rhoda Barish 
 
CARING COMMUNITY FUND 
In memory of Esther Amsel     Martin Amsel & Family 
In memory of Fay Olick      Sylvia & Susan Eisenstein 
In memory of Fay Lewin      Marci Dressler & Louis Sherman 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Marci Dressler & Louis Sherman 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Clare Rosen 
In memory of Paul Gurevich     Nina & Marissa Gershowitz 
In memory of Paulette Brandt     Susan Lerner 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Marilyn & Bob Margolies 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Bella & Bernie Jacobson 
In memory of Michael Greene     Bella & Bernie Jacobson 
In memory of Blossom Jacobson     Bella & Bernie Jacobson 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Joan & Fred Weinstein 
 
JEFFREY DITTELMAN/ROBINOV CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND (OVERNIGHT) 
In memory of Harry White     Leon White 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Faye Dittelman & David Perelman 
In memory of Michael Greene     Faye Dittelman & David Perelman 
In honor of the birth of Edwin Berk Perelman   Leon White 
In honor of the birth of Edwin Berk Perelman   Marilyn & Bob Margolies 
In memory of Jack Hanover     Lynn & Ronald Hanover 
In memory of Leona Fields     Lynn & Ronald Hanover 
In honor of the birth of Edwin Berk Perelman   Debra & Alan Goodman 
 
EDUCATIONAL DIRECTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of Victor Boucai     The Teplow-Phipps Family 
Thank you to CSI      Shira Shapiro 
 
ETZ CHAIM  - TREE OF LIFE FUND 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Marion & Michael Jablansky 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Ronnie Kent 
 
RACHEL GREENSTEIN CHILDREN’S RESOURCE LIBRARY FUND 
In honor of the birth of Norah Marion Kulkarni   Lynn & Ronald Hanover 
In honor of the birth of Norah Marion Kulkarni   Marilyn & Bob Margolies 
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DONATIONS CONTINUED 

IRA KESTENBAUM BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  Francine & Robert Goldstein 
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  Faye Dittelman & David Perelman 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Roberta & Rick Kay 
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  Roberta & Rick Kay 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Malvina Browne 
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  Marilyn & Bob Margolies 
In memory of Bruce Browne     Lynn & Ronald Hanover 
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  Debra & Alan Goodman 
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  Sharon & Gilbert Balog 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Bette & Gary Slutsky 
In memory of Esther Miller     Bette & Gary Slutsky 
 
IRA KESTENBAUM BEAUTIFICATION FUND—BY CHERYL KESTENBAUM 
Happy Anniversary to Paul & Nannette Wasserman 
Happy Anniversary to Naftali & Ryna Lustig 
Happy Anniversary to Rabbi Steven & Judy Kane 
Happy Anniversary to Steven & Lisa Cohn 
Happy Anniversary to Robert & Randee Glazer 
Happy Anniversary to Paul & Susan Hodara 
Happy Anniversary to Marc & Beth Roth 
Happy Anniversary to Barry & Libby Spitzer 
Mazal Tov to Jill & Joel Greenstein on the birth of Norah Marion Kulkarni 
Mazal Tov to Janice & Barry Kirchner on the birth of Elliot Simon Kirchner 
Mazal Tov to Lori & Irwin Kavy on the birth of Elijah Laurence Kavy 
Mazal Tov to Debbie & Vern Weiner on the birth of Tyson Ford Knight 
Mazal Tov to Ellen Johnson on the birth of Remi Lynne Johnson 
Mazal Tov to Debra & Alan Goodman on the marriage of Jason & Allison 
Mazal Tov to Joanne & Alan Suna on the marriage of Joshua and Mikel 
Mazal Tov to Joan & Alan Gordon on the marriage of Julie and Zachary 
Mazal Tov to Jack Zinn being named Psichat Neilah 
In memory of Esther Miller 
In memory of Michael Greene 
In memory of Gerald Koller 
In memory of Fay Lewin 
 
KIDDUSH FUND 
In memory of Marcia Teicher     David Teicher 
In memory of Joseph Glassberg     Iris & Joel Kazin 
In memory of Herb Rude     Donna & Barry Yellen 
In memory of Lou Jablansky     Marion & Michael Jablansky 
In memory of Yetta Rubenstein     Gail Sider 
In memory of Mollie Perlman     Ronnie Kent 
In memory of James Miller     Barbara & John Palefsky 
In memory of Leanore Rosen     Clare Rosen 
In memory of Irving Greenberg     Laurie Goldheim 
In memory of Sidney Solway Miller    Roberta & Doron Bar-Levav 
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MITZNER FAMILY SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS FUND 
In memory of Gladys Barish     Leon White 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
In memory of Abraham & Minnie Millstein   Joyce & Burton Koyner 
In memory of Ben Hymowitz     Gail Sider 
In memory of Abraham Hersh     Gail Sider 
In memory of Mollie Perlman     Ronnie Kent 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of Marcia Teicher     David Teicher 
In memory of Elaine Karp     Lawrence Karp 
Thank you to Rabbi Kane     Miriam & Hyman Mendelowitz 
In memory of Michael Greene     Debbie & Elliott Barish 
In memory of Stephen Markowitz    Allison & Andrew Markowitz 
In memory of Blima Weiss     Hedi & Ed Sperling 
In memory of Paul Gurevich     Nina & Marissa Gershowitz 
In honor of the weekday minyan group    Bruce Jakubovitz 
In memory of Fay Lewin      Sharon Balog & Debra Levy 
In memory of Ruth Papa     Sam Papa 
In memory of Bill Goldstein     Lisa & Larry Honigman 
In honor of Rabbi Kane      Rhoda Barish 
 
STUDY IN ISRAEL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of Abraham David Leider    Sylvia & Susan Eisenstein 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

DONATIONS CONTINUED  

DONATIONS TO THE ORGANIC FARM FUND 
FROM RABBI STEVEN & JUDY KANE 

 
Speedy Recovery to Faye Dittelman  
In honor of the birth of Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum  
In honor of the birth of Edwin Berk Perelman  
In memory of Fay Lewin  
In memory of Gladys Barish  

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS: 
 

Condolences to: Sharon Balog on the loss of her mother, Fay Lewin. 
Condolences to: Elliott Barish on the loss of his mother, Gladys Barish. 
Mazal Tov to: Cheryl Kestenbaum on the birth of her grandson, Jordan Eliot Kestenbaum.  Jordan is the son of 
Hal & Lindsay Kestenbaum. 
Mazal Tov to: David Perelman & Faye Dittelman on the birth of David's grandson, Edwin Berk Perelman.  Edwin 
is the son of Ari & Hannah Perelman. 
Mazal Tov to: Eric Wrubel and Paul Toth on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Oliva.  
Mazal Tov to: Carolyn and Mathew Linett on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Sari Linett. 
Speedy Recovery to:  Faye Dittelman  

IN SUPPORT OF THE HOMELESS SHELTER PROGRAM  
Eleanor & Michael Frey 
Clare Rosen 
Deborah & Richard Yoken  
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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Congregation Sons of Israel  
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510 

www.csibriarcliff.org  

Current Resident Or: 

Non-Profit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
White Plains, NY 

Permit No. 10086 

 

General & Cosmetic 
Dentistry for Adults 

and Children 

 
61 Sunset Drive 

Briarcliff Manor, NY 
 

Hi-tech Dentistry  
with a Caring Touch! 

 

(914) 941-1890 

 

John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 
Proudly Serving CSI and its 

community for over  
20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      
 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
 www.hudsonlandscapes.com 
86 Millwood Road Millwood,  

N.Y. 10546 

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
http://www.hudsonlandscapes.com

